The Annual Aircraft Owner and Operator Meeting was held at Republic Airport on April 11, 2013 at 6:30 p.m. Ms. Shelley LaRose-Arken, Airport Manager, John Arancio, Assistant Airport Manager, Robert Yturrasspe, Manager of Airport Services and John Lauth, Airport Operations Manager, made the attached presentation to the owners/operators. Ms. Deanna Wilson, Manager of Republic Air Traffic Controller Tower spoke briefly about some up and coming matters. Many questions, suggestions, and issues were raised during the briefing and are listed below:  

Q: Questions from the audience

A: Answers & Comments

(Questions for Mr. Arancio)

Q: 
Has there been any word on moving the Charlie airspace in the Class B Airspace redesign conversations?

A:
Modifications to Charlie airspace is one of the over 200 issues brought forward to the FAA through these discussions.  All of the surrounding airports had concerns about redesign options. Our office has not received any updated information. 
Q:
How long has been since the last discussion regarding the Class B Airspace re-design?

A:
Over 12 months.  The FAA has been overwhelmed with the 200 plus issues.  The first target date to complete redesign was 5 years; however it appears that this goal will be exceeded.
Q:
What was the reason for the VFR Sectional and Terminal Area charts being extended beyond the original publication date?

A:
We don’t have any information with regard to that issue but will investigate.
Q:
The IFR routing is not efficient. Are there any plans to change routing?
A:
New York and New Jersey Airspace redesign and NextGen should help mitigate this issue. There are plans to develop new routes and procedures as part of the redesign effort. 
(Questions for Ms. LaRose-Arken)

Q:
Are there any plans for the old restaurant property?

A:
NYSDOT prepared a draft Request for Proposal for a restaurant, which is currently under review by the legal office. The airport has received an incredible amount of interest in restaurant opportunities.
Q:
Are there any plans for joint sealing the echo ramp?

A:
Unfortunately, not at this time.  Critical areas of the airfield are addressed first – runways, and such. Each year weeds in the area are removed.  Future funding, when available, will be used to address this issue.
Q:
The self service fuel tank at Echo has not been working. 

A:
(A representative from Sheltair responded.) A complete diagnostic test has been performed and the failure is not mechanical. It may be a software issue. Failures have also resulted from credit cards that are not registered for the pump.
Q:
Pricing is good at the Echo self-serve pump.  When a failure occurs can the FBO use the airport email system to notify Echo Tenants that the fuel pump is inoperable?  Would the FBO consider sending a fuel truck at the self-serve rate when the Echo fuel farm is inoperable?

A:
(A representative from Sheltair responded.) We have thoroughly investigated the self serve pump failures.  Sheltair is considering the options of sending the truck should the problem continue.  Using the airport notification system is also an option for communications. 
Q:
(Inquiry as to the Vision Plan.) Why would non-aviation development be considered an option?

A:
All stakeholders, which include aviation, business and residential communities, participated in the visioning process.  The consultant evaluated all comments and developed three (3) visions that best represented the more than 500 individual comments received.

The Vision Plan options propose a mix (institutional vs. industrial) non-aviation development - in Vision 2 & 3.  These types of land uses generate income for the airport. For example, the hotels pay a non-aviation use ground rent in addition to a concession rent. This year the airport received over $100,000.00 in concession rent from the hotels.  That money goes back into the airport maintenance program. 
Q:
Are the barriers in the 56th parking lot, next to the memorial garden, permanent?

A:
No.  FEMA recently repaved that area. These barricades will be removed shortly.  

Q:
Has the airport considered using Eagle Scouts to participate in the maintenance of the Memorial Garden as a part of an Eagle Scout project?

A:
The airport has not, but we would consider it!  

Q:
In regard to the Vision Plan – there is a long list of people waiting for a T-Hangar.  Does the vision plan address this need?

A:
Vision 3 contains accommodations for T-Hangars.

Q:
I would like to compliment Airport Management and Staff, including the FBO’s on the great job on the snow removal after the blizzard.  They did an amazing job.
A:
Thank you.  

Q:
Is there a way wind rows can be eliminated or reduced on the echo ramp?

A:
(Airport Operations Manager responded.) Ramp design makes it almost impossible. We have, when time permits, accommodated requests from Echo tenants in need of snow removal assistance.  
Q:
In regard to the Vision Plan, is the airport required to have non-aviation and aviation related land uses?

A:
Although not required, it is important that a balance of aviation and non-aviation development exist.  There is plenty of airport property available that will accommodate demand for the aviation fleet and forecast. Non-Aviation development supports the operating budget and maintains the airside facilities.
Q:
We are concerned about the $150.00 Terminal Use Fee assessed for international aircraft arrivals. Why do international aircraft pay this fee?

 A:
The Terminal Use Fee identified in the Airport’s Rates and Charges was selected to pay for the Customs and Border Protection  (CBP) offices, equipment and any other needs that may arise. The $150.00 fee is applied to each aircraft requiring international aircraft Customs and Border Protection services.  Other Terminal Use Fees are documented in the rates and charges however, based on the 600 estimated international aircraft arrivals, lower fees would not cover the costs of providing CBP with offices, equipment, etc.  The fee is applied in an effort to continue to provide this service. 
Q:
I read that the Terminal Use fee was $150.00 or $2.00 per seat.

A:
It is a flat fee of $150.00. FBOs may charge for their services as well.  The per seat charge applies to the Atlantic City Charter and use of ramp space, which is not associated with CBP services, offices and equipment necessary to provide these services.

Q:
The Terminal Fee is a fee for terminal use associated with International Aircraft Customs and Border Protection?

A:
Yes.  

If you have any questions – please call our office or use our website – info@republicairport.net
End 7:59 p.m.

